
             
April 16th, 2020 
 
To all Monroeville Soccer Members, Families & Friends, 
 
(Please read the entire letter for complete update & information) 
 
In this unprecedented time, nothing quite seems “normal” and unfortunately, this continues to be 
true.  As we are all very aware, this national emergency has forced us all to adapt.  The spring 2020 
outdoor soccer season has been pushed back on our calendars several times by social distancing, state 
and federal guidelines and our parent organization, PA West Soccer Association (PA West).  PA West 
has recently decided to extend the spring soccer season until July 31st, 2020, hoping to complete a 
season of at least six games. This, of course, based on the assumption that government will end the 
quarantine by this time, makes for a lot of very tough decisions in a moment’s notice. 
 
We at Monroeville Soccer Club (MSC) have monitored the situation and continued an internal 
discussion of what is best and safest for our members, players, families, referees, volunteers, Parks & 
Rec employees and community.  For this reason, Monroeville Soccer Club has adapted and decided: 
 
The Monroeville Soccer Club spring 2020 season has officially been cancelled. 
 
This incredibly emotional decision is based on the continued uncertainty of the COVID-19 pandemic 
first and foremost.  The safety of everyone involved in our organization always comes first! Despite 
what state and federal decisions are made in the coming weeks, MSC feels this is the correct decision 
for all members moving forward. Our hope is that this decision will ensure the safety of everyone 
involved, bring some finality to the questions surrounding the season and open any family scheduling, 
assuming we’ll be released from statewide quarantine.     
 
Additional concerns by the MSC Board if play were to resume through the summer: 

• Families will be travelling/spending time and catching up with their friends & family  

• Players may be playing other summer sports  

• Families being worried about continued social distancing, despite the “OK” to play again 

• Players unavailable to practice & play games due to vacations 

• Limited team rosters (for the above reasons) leaving coaches without full teams 

• Practicing & playing games in summer heat (possibly with limited rosters) 

• Placing responsibility on volunteer coaches to coach through the summer months & possibly 
begin coaching right away into the fall season  

• Economic hardship 

• A very real parental concern by all Board members of any child, parent or family member 
becoming sick during the season due to our decision to pursue a season 

 
In direct response to the COVID-19 circumstances, the MSC Board is making a temporary change to 
our refund policy to accommodate our members during this difficult time.   
 



  All spring 2020 registrations: 

• This is for those players that registered between January 2020 and April 2020 to play in our 
spring season only 

• MSC will be refunding (in full) all spring 2020 registrations with MSC.   

• These refunds will occur via check which we expect to mail out by April 30, 2020.  
 
All fall 2019 registrations: 

• This is for those players that registered for the fall of 2019, which includes both the fall and the 
spring seasons, and have already played in our fall 2019 season. 

• By default, MSC will provide a $20 discount code to be used towards that player’s fall 2020 
registration. The discount code will be provided later this summer once we open registration 
again for the fall 2020 season.  

• By request, MSC will refund any fall 2019 registration $20 by check, in place of the fall 2020 
discount code (Request MUST be emailed to registrar@monroevillesoccer.org and provide the 
registered player name(s), birth year(s) & the adult’s name who registered the player(s). 
Requests must be received by April 30th.   

 
Note:  The $20 refund amount was decided upon by taking the difference between the fall (two season 
discount) early bird registration amount of $105 & the spring (one season) registration amount of $95 
plus an additional $10, considering the unexpected situation and hardship. 
 
In addition, the 2020/2021 travel team tryouts, which would normally occur during the first 2 weeks 
of June are also postponed at this time.  MSC will reschedule and communicate the tryout dates with 
details as soon as we know more.  
 
Again, we at Monroeville Soccer Club thank you all for your patience, support & cooperation.   We 
hope to be in touch soon with some free trainings for all age groups at Monroeville Park once the 
quarantine is lifted! 
 
“College coaches measure success in championships.  High School coaches measure success to titles.  
Youth coaches measure success in smiles”, Paul McAllister.  Let us all continue to look forward to the 
next time we can all see those smiles.  Please continue to stay safe, stay informed & stay positive! 
 
Caleb Kyper 
Monroeville Soccer Club President  
& the entire Monroeville Soccer Board 
                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


